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From our President  

MEA-Retired 
68th Annual Meeting 

and Convention 

May 7, 2020 

Warm greetings!  I am 
truly honored and 
humbled to serve 
my fellow mem-
bers in Maine Edu-
cation Association 
Retired. Thank you 
for affording me 
the opportunity. 
   As we begin our 

68th year, we recognize the 
work is championed at the 
local affiliate level.  A special 
ñThank Youò to our very ca-
pable, dedicated members who 
work diligently, faithfully 
attend meetings and partici-
pate as much as possible.   See President, Page 6 
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                       ñpromoting the economic, professional, and social welfare of retired educatorsò 

Sarah says 

67th Convention: Recognitions, 
connections, elections 

ñAh, April 
showers bring 
May flowers,ò 
and to many of 
us that means, 
ñLo!  The win-
ter has passed, 
and spring has 
come upon the land!ò   
It also means for our 

colleagues that graduations, 
wrapping up another 
schoolyear, and all it entails 

By Sarah Borgman, President 
National Education Assoc. Retired 

See NEA-Retired, Page 7 

Thank you for your  time 
and effort to maintain meet-
ings and programs in place 
for thousands of fellow retir-
ees month after month.  Just 
know your work does not go 
unnoticed and is greatly ap-
preciated.   
My sincere commenda-

tions to the faithful members 
of our Executive Committee.  
They are elected and appoint-
ed officers as well as appoint-
ed statewide committee 
chairpersons.  Their experi-
ence, expertise, and commit-
ment are truly exemplary and 
greatly valued.   

See Convention, Page 8 

The weather outside might 
have been a bit cloudy and 
rainy but the inside of the Au-
gusta Civic Center was full of 
excitement for the 67th Annu-
al Meeting and Convention of 
the Maine Education Associa-
tion Retired. 
Speakers including Educa-

tion Commissioner Makin, 
MEA staff and the keynote 
address speaker Dr. Richard 

Hopper, KVCC President, 
echoed the theme of 
ñForever Learning.ò  The 
pride and commitment of the 
educators could be felt 
throughout the day. 
The attendees had oppor-

tunities to view  vendor dis-
plays on topics such as Lyme 
disease, the Maine Grain 
Alliance, AARP as well as 
local affiliate displays.  
The room was filled with 

Kay Grindall 

Be assured they give the 
best effort in all they under-
take and have the best inter-
est of MEA-Retired mem-
bers at heart.  They work 
tirelessly to provide the best 
service and support to affili-
ates in various venues of 
service and opportunities for 
volunteerism and involve-
ment. 
Our Board of Directors 

consists of our affiliate presi-
dents and vice presidents as 
well as the Executive Com-
mittee.  Their time and inval-
uable input into updating and 
creating policies and proce-

Leadership training slated 

By Jane Conroy, Chairperson  
Communications Committee 

Newly installed officers to serve MEA-Retired in 2019-2021 are (L to 
R):  Larry Given, Litchfield, information coordinator; Gary McGrane, 
Jay, president-elect; Pat McLean, Damariscotta, secretary; Kay 
Grindall, Oakland. president; and Bob Souther, Caribou, treasurer. 

   Mary Beth Dix-
on, Director of 
NRTAôs Office of 
Community In-
volvement, will 
be the keynote 
speaker and pre-

senter at the biannual MEA-
Retired affiliate leadership 
training on Wednesday, Sep-
tember 18, at the I-Hop Res-
taurant Conference Room, in 
Augusta.   
The topic of the day-long 

event is ñMembership:  Re-
cruitment, Retention, and 
Relevance.ò  The agenda fo-
cuses on ways to increase our 
membership and equip cur-
rent members to become 
more active and engaged in 
local and statewide  leader-
ship and volunteerism. 
Ms. Dixon will utilize a 

design and innovation firm to 
explore ways to create more 
inspiring ñexperiencesò that 
appeal to those aged 50 to 64 
ï the group many organiza-
tions target for membership 
growth.  She says, ñWhat we 
found was that younger mem-
bers seek a community and 
membership experience that 

provides for more conversa-
tion and participation than 
what organizations have tra-
ditionally offered.ò   
MEA Vice President Jes-

se Hargrove, social studies 
teacher at Hermon High 
School, will be featured in 
the afternoon program. 
MEA-Retired Member-

ship Committee Chairperson 
Ben Paradis is spearheading 
the event.  Other committee 
members who will participate 
are Peter Allen, Cumberland; 
Pat McCluskey, Androscog-
gin; and Paul Bouchard, 
Aroostook. 
Registration  information 

will be in the August Clarion. 

Mary Beth Dixon 



   The Clarion is published bimonthly 
by Maine Education Association 
Retired. Members are invited to sub-
mit features, news articles and opin-
ions of statewide interest by the tenth 
day of the month preceding publica-
tion.       
    We pay 50 cents for every Clarion 
returned due to ñincorrect address.ò  
Please send address changes to 
Dianne Leighton 800-281-3191, Ext. 
2400 or 207-498-3191 or via email at 
dleighton@maineea.org. 
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Kay Grindall, Clarion Editor;  
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The end of the Legislative 
session in Augusta is in sight, 
and this session has seen a 
record number of bills pertain-
ing to education, teachers, 
classrooms, and pensions.  
The following information 

is as of May 10, 2019: 
LD 1537.  An Act To 

Increase the Portion of Re-
tirement Benefits to Which 
the Cost-of-living Adjust-
ment Applies.  This bill 
would increase the COLA on 
our pensions to be computed 
on  the first $30,000. No com-
mittee report. 
LD 1104.  An Act To 

Clarify the State's Commit-
ments Concerning Cer-
tain Public Service Retire-
ment Benefits.  This bill 
would make our COLA a law 
and was voted ought to pass 
by the Committee. 
LD 178.  An Act To In-

crease the State Share of the 
Cost of Health Insurance for 
Retired Teachers 
This would increase the 

state share of health insurance 
premiums by 5 percent per 
year until it reaches 90 per-
cent.  MEA is working hard to 
achieve this and there is 
HOPE it will get done. No 
committee report yet. 
LD 162.  An Act to Elim-

inate the State Income Tax 
on Maine Public Employees 
Retirement System Pen-
sions.  This bill was voted 
ought to pass as amended. 
LD 38.  An Act To Re-

quire Insurance Cover-
age for Hearing Aids for 
Adults.  This bill would re-
quire insurance companies to 

Legislative 
Update 

By Crystal Ward 
Legislative Liaison 

provide a hearing aid benefit 
of $3,000. The committee 
voted ought to pass, and they 
are looking for funding. 

 LD 176.  An Act 
To Enhance Participation 
on the State Board of Edu-
cation.   
The current law does not 

allow working teachers or 
administrators to serve on the 
state Board.  We all know 
that active teachers and ad-
ministrators have relevant and 
more current information for 
making decisions affecting all 
schools in the State. Commit-
tee voted ought to pass as 
amended. 

 LD 55.  An Act To Re-
turn the Normal Cost of 
Teacher Retirement to the 
State.   This bill would undo 
the cost shifting to local 
school departments of retired 
teacherôs insurance costs. 
Committee voted ought not to 
pass.   
LD 898.  An Act to Pro-

vide for a Professional 
Wage and support for New 
Teachers. This would raise 
the starting salary to $40,000 
for beginning teachers in the 

State of Maine. Committee 
voted ought to pass with an 
amendment. 
LD 900.  An Act 

To Expand the Rights of 
Public Employees under 
the Maine Labor Laws.   
This bill would create a 

provision and process for 
school employees to strike. 
Committee was divided on 
this issue.  There is  no re-
port yet 
LD 240.  An Act 

To Allow Public Employ-
ers of Teachers to Negoti-
ate Regarding Educational 
Policies. 
This bill allows teachers 

to negotiate over three sub-
jects of educational policyð
planning and prep periods, 
workload, and transfers. The 
committee has tabled it so 
far 
LD 1177.  An Act To 

Improve Public Sector La-
bor Relations.  This bill 
would make contract negoti-
ations subject to binding 
arbitration on all matters, 
including salaries and health 
insurance. Committee was 
divided so no report yet. 

 It has been a 
very busy year and 
we have had more 
success than in the 
last few years. 
These initiatives 
must be voted in by the House 
and Senate, obtain funding, if 
needed, and be signed by the 
Governor to become a law.  
Please  keep talking, 

emailing, telephoning, and 
writing to legislators to vote 
for these bills when they are 
up for vote in the House and 
Senate.  
If you need help at any-

time, feel free to  contact me:  
ccward10@roadrunner.com.  
Or call me at 207-786-7084.   
You may also contact John 
Kosinski,  MEA Government 
Relations Director, via email 
jkosinski@maineea.org or 
your affiliateôs legislative per-
son. 
Information on bills im-

pacting retirees or education 
are emailed to you/your legis-
lative liaison as soon as possi-
ble. You are reminded to be 
sure your email addresses are 
updated by contacting Dianne 
Leighton at 207-622-5866, 
Ext. 2400 or send an email to 
dleighton@maineea.org. 

Representative Assembly  
Marriott Sable Oaks  

South Portland, ME  
May 16 & 17, 2020  

Retired educators 
and representatives 
of other retiree 
groups testified in 
support of LD 1537 
that would increase 
the amount on 
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computed to 
$30,000.  (L to R): 
Rep. John Martin, 
Eagle Lake; John 
Kosinski, MEA Gov-
ernment Relations; 
Roberta Morin, Albi-
on; and Jeff McCa-
be of Skowhegan. 
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